POULTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THE 16th JULY 2018 AT 7 PM 

IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Chris Davies



Phil Heneghan 



Mike Willis



Andy Young



Barry Thomas



David Fowles (District Councillor)



Heather Harris (Clerk)

No members of the public attended the meeting.

1. Approval of Minutes.
The Minutes of the meeting held on the 21st May and the Annual Meeting were approved and signed.  Matters arising – payments for the new website will be refunded to Cllr. Heneghan.
2. County Councillor’s Report.
The County Councillor did not attend the meeting.  No apologies were received.

3. Financial Report.
Payments received into the Current Account:

Zurich Insurance (Bus shelter repairs) 2,759.60

Payments made from the Current Account:

A Buse (playground surround) 300

P Heneghan (refund for playground bark chippings) 315

Balances:

Current account 896.87

Deposit account 8,185.66

Graveyard account 3,000.00

An uncleared cheque for 26.40 payable to Poulton Village Hall has been outstanding since 13th May.

4. Englands.
The Chairman has written to the Trustees of the Playing Field & Allotment Charity regarding breach of conditions of the licence held for the pavilion, the licence being for 4 events per year.  2 additional events have been planned without the knowledge of the Poulton Sports Club which liaises between the cricket club and the villagers.  The Poulton Sports Club has not been informed of meetings held by the cricket club regarding financial matters.  The Parish Council have requested information regarding events, accounts and dates of meetings in order to facilitate better communication.

5. Village Graveyard.
A meeting is being organised between Julian Jackson, owner of land on the Priory Estate and Cllr. Young representing the Parish Council and Roger Randall representing the Poulton Playing Field & Allotment Charity to discuss land required for the new village graveyard.  The options are a 1 acre land swap or compulsory purchase of 1.5 acres at agricultural rates.

6. Bus Shelter.
The Councillors discussed and approved the installation of a battery system of lighting for the bus shelter.  Future plans include a solar power system.  The village flex tent will be stored in the bus shelter and will be available for hire through the Clerk.
7. District Councillor’s Report.
The Local Plan has been officially adopted.  Supplementary planning document will consult with neighbouring villages and impacts affecting those villages.

The multi storey car park plans are in progress.  16 shops have closed or are earmarked to close in the town as the rents are too high.  They are currently double the rent of Lechlade, Fairford and Burford.

Bell Lane Development – the Case Officer has said there is ‘no new activity’.  The Land Registry currently says that the land has been sold to a developer.

Priory Café – This plan has been objected to as the design and location issues have not been addressed.

War memorial – Cllr. Fowles has cleaned the war memorial with a pressure washer and the Councillors thanked Cllr. Fowles for this and asked him to obtain a quote for sealing the stone.

Speeding – the current average speed through the village is 43 mph.
The meeting closed at 9.30 pm.

The next meeting will be on Monday 8th October.
